
FINDHORN AND KINLOSS COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
RECORD OF DECISIONS AND ACTIONS OF 

ZOOM MEETING 28TH MAY 2020 
 
 

The FKCC held an informal ZOOM meeting on 28th May. 
 
Present: Diane Anderson, Sue Dominey, Leah Fraser, Hamish Grigor (vice 
chair), Bob James (treasurer), Jen O’Hagan (minute secretary), Anne Skene 
(chair). 
 
Apologies: None 
 
Planning:  there were three new planning applications – no objections: 
20/00583/APP – Erect new metal fence at 185 Findhorn.  
20/00587/APP – Kinloss Country Golf Club Plot18, modification of 
                               approved design and siting of temporary caravan. 
20/00630/APP – Kinloss Country Golf Club, erect 4 houses. 
 
Update from the Findhorn Village Conservation Company:   
Stone Building and Coastal Rowers Shed (Engine Shed) - TFVCC have 
successfully applied and registered this building under Community Right to 
Buy.  TFVCC wish to ensure that this historic central building will be 
retained for the village.  
Car Parks - TFVCC have contacted the Moray Council to ask if/when the 
public toilets at the West Beach Car Park will be reopened - awaiting 
reply.   Opening up of the car parks will depend on guidance from Scottish 
Government on Thursday 28 May.   We are currently planning for when/if 
car park will reopen.  If the lockdown is relaxed on Thursday to allow 
people to travel out with their local area TFVCC may open part of the car 
park for cars only, to stop cars parking on the road.   Overnight parking will 
not be allowed.  The three green bins at the west beach car park are being 
emptied weekly. Thank you to B James who volunteered to take to roadside 
for emptying. 
Dunes Road will NOT be reopened at this time.  TFVCC has made 
arrangements for bins on the dunes road to be emptied by Moray Council. 



David Urquhart Path - The working group is in communication with the 
contractor and all going well work is hoped to re-start on Monday 01 June 
2020.  
 
SSE Award of £1000 to FKCC:   for Covid 19 support to vulnerable people in 
the FKCC community and volunteer costs.  It was decided that £500 be used 
in Kinloss and £500 in Findhorn.   
ACTION: Contact the volunteer group leaders in each area - A SKENE  
 
Right of Way:  Condition of planning consent for Osprey House in 1996 but 
heavy gates placed at each end of pathway.   No action by FKCC. 
 
Fireworks on Dunes: Firework litter found; FKCC agreed to let landowners 
know due to concerns about fire risk during dry conditions. 
ACTION: Inform Dunes Trust and TFVCC – B JAMES 
 
Recruitment: It was decided to place an article/advert in the Forres Gazette 
to attract new members from Kinloss to join the FKCC. Two people from the 
Kinloss area would be invited to join.  ACTION – A SKENE 
 
Notice Boards - Phase 1-4: A summary of the Scottish Government exit 
route from lockdown would be placed on the CC notice boards. 
 
AOB: H Grigor noted that Moray Council Planning Committee meetings had 
been suspended during lockdown. The MC Emergency Cabinet which has 
cross party and planning representation now deals with planning 
applications.    
 
Date of Next Meeting:  The next FKCC ZOOM meeting will be on 25 June 
2020.  Local residents are requested to email findhornkinlosscc@gmail.com 
with any issues.   They will then be given the appropriate codes if they wish 
to join the zoom call.   The 4 Moray Councillors will be invited. 
 
 
 

 


